Dear Prof. Goode. I am delighted to provide an evaluation of Trevor Tyson. I have known Trevor since 1995 when we first collaborated on the local structure of a magnetic, metallic alloy (CoPt3). We have continued to collaborate since then through a joint research study between IBM and NJIT. I have followed Trevor's work carefully since we have often worked on similar topics including local structure of NiO and ferrite films. 

   Trevor is eminently deserving of promotion to full Professor. He is an outstanding scientist, nationally recognized as a leader in the field of local structure of oxides. His impressive body of work on CMR oxides speaks for itself.  He has not been content to specialize in one technique(XAFS) but has constantly sought to expand his expertise in other probes of local structure and magnetism such as x-ray magnetic circular dichroism and x-ray scattering.  Since the properties of oxides are highly sensitive to preparation conditions he is planning to extend his research capabilities to film preparation at NJIT. This will facilitate his work in structure-property relations and enable his group to tailor specific materials.  He is also planning to apply local probe techniques to biological materials. This will greatly help in understanding their properties. 

     Trevor is indeed a person who will continue to be an energetic, enthusiastic and vital member of the field of local structure of materials. His ability to establish and sustain good international scientific collaborations with industrial and government groups is a great asset to NJIT.

     Trevor has an impressive track record in teaching and nurturing graduate students as well as high school students in summer lab work. 

      In summary, I strongly support Trevor’s promotion to full Professor and hope to continue our collaboration in the future.

Robin F.C. Farrow

IBM Research Staff Member, Emeritus  
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